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May 12, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance authorizing King County (“County”) to enter into an agreement with the Vashon School District (“District”) regarding the Vashon Pool (“Pool”).  The agreement will transfer ownership of the Pool to the District to help ensure that the Pool can continue to provide recreational opportunities for our residents.
In 1974, the county leased property from the District for 40 years, and as part of Forward Thrust, the county constructed the Pool on the leased property.  As a result of the county’s fiscal challenges, operation of the Pool could not be funded in the county’s 2010 budget.  The Pool is a summer outdoor pool and typically opens in June.  
The proposed agreement supports an intergovernmental partnership that will allow the Pool to reopen again this summer at minimal county expense.  The agreement between the District and the county provides that the county will make a one-time payment of $75,000 to support Pool operations for public recreation.  In turn, the District intends to enter into an agreement with the Vashon Park District to operate the pool.
The partnership between the School District, the county and the Park District is an excellent example of governments working together to maintain the high quality of life in our region, despite significant fiscal challenges.  I believe that this agreement is in the best interests of the public, and I urge you to support the ordinance authorizing the agreement.

If you need additional information, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director in the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-8631.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
